
 

 

 

 

Denham, Gerrards Cross & Chalfonts Community Board 
minutes 
Minutes of the meeting of the Denham, Gerrards Cross & Chalfonts Community Board held 
on Thursday 23 February 2023 in MS Teams, commencing at 6.00 pm and concluding at 7.20 
pm. 

BC Councillors present 

S Chhokar (Chairman), P Bass, T Broom, T Butcher, I Darby, G Hollis, Cllr C Jackson and 
J Rush (Vice-Chairman), L Smith BEM, M Bracken. 

Town/Parish Councils and other organisations present 

J Chamberlain (Chalfont St Giles), Cllr J Walsh (Denham Parish Council), Sharon Williams 
(Denham Parish Council) and D Bray (Chalfont St Giles), G Calder, Emma, L Hungin, K Lamb, 
K Martin, M Locke. 

Others in attendance 

K Farooqi, M Devlin and Charter (Community Board Manager) 

Agenda Item 
 
1 Chairman's Welcome 
 The Chairman welcomed attendees to the meeting and highlighted the purpose of 

the Community Board. 
  

2 Apologies for Absence 
 Apologies were received from John Hatton, Ross Massey, James Baldby, Colin 

Mcgreogor, Julian Ingram and Cllr Andrew Wood. 
  

3 Declarations of Interest 
 There were none. 

  
4 Minutes of the last meeting held on 16 November 2022 
 The minutes of the meeting held 16 November were agreed as an accurate record. 

  
5 Buckinghamshire Council Updates 
 Simon James, Service Director for Education, Buckinghamshire Council provided an 

update on Council matters. The update was appended to these minutes and the 
following points were highlighted: 



 

 

• The Local Heritage List had been developed with further details available 
online https://local-heritage-list.org.uk/buckinghamshire.  

• The Council had secured funding for electric vehicle charge points and 
welcomed suggestions for locations from Community Boards.  

• Following a call for further potential sites, areas for development as part of 
the Local Plan would be published.  

• The Tourism Survey closed on the 17th February and the findings would be 
published soon. The survey would contribute to the Council’s Visitor 
Economy Strategy which seeks to promote growth and opportunities in the 
county.  

• All consultations were available to view online Your Voice Bucks - Citizen 
Space.   

• The Local cycling and walking infrastructure plans would be fedback to the 
Community Board once available.  

• Any school related updates were welcomed particularly any schools which 
had undergone an Ofsted inspection to feedback how it went.  

• There was a school’s competition to design a crown for the King’s coronation 
in May. The winner would receive a prize on behalf of the Council judged by 
one of the Buckinghamshire Swans. Board members were encouraged to 
promote the competition and the prize would be awarded at an awards 
ceremony in June.  

  
Following queries at the last meeting members were encouraged to contact Naomi 
Batson, Head of South Waste and Street Scene Service with any major waste issues.  
  
It was clarified the On-Street Residential Charge Point Scheme (ORCS) would be 
funded by a grant from central government.  
  
Members were asked for the feedback regarding the Council’s infrastructure survey 
as part of a wider call for views. Members of the Board had submitted suggestions 
particularly around rights of way and improving connectivity in the area. 
  

6 Community Matters 
 Neil O’Leary, Network Safety Team Leader provided an update on the Tilehouse 

Lane petition for traffic calming. The report was appended to these minutes. The 
residents of Tilehouse Lane south in Denham requested the Council consider traffic 
calming measures to reduce speeding at the junction with Tilehouse Way. The 
recommendations from the report supported the deployment of MVAS and the 
implementation of the Community Speed Watch in conjunction with Thames Valley 
Police. It was highlighted this area did not meet the Council’s criteria for funding for 
traffic calming however, it supported the engagement of the Parish Council and 
Thames Valley Police. Potential developer funding from HS2 would be explored.  
  
Gary Calder a resident of Tilehouse Lane highlighted the speeding issues on the road 
with over 300 cars using the road during peak hours. Residents were liaising with the 
Parish Council to install the MVAS equipment and there were nine residents seeking 
to join the Community Speed Watch. There was a particular issue with motorists 

https://local-heritage-list.org.uk/buckinghamshire
https://yourvoicebucks.citizenspace.com/
https://yourvoicebucks.citizenspace.com/


 

 

joining Tilehouse Lane from the A412 and not reducing their speed.  
  
Cllr Sharon Williams, Denham Paris Council advised discussions were underway with 
Buckinghamhsire Council for the installation of the MVAS and it was hoped this 
would be installed in the next few weeks.   
  
The Thames Valley Police Neigbourhood Policing Newsletter was appended to these 
minutes. Further updates were included on the TVP social media accounts  
https://twitter.com/@tvp_southbucks and TVP South Buckinghamshire - Home | 
Facebook. The pony and trap issue alongside road safety was highlighted, with Liz 
Charter scheduled to attend a stakeholder meeting with the police inspector and 
Buckinghamshire Council Community Safety team on Monday. The Community 
Board was limited in action it could take to address this issue however, they would 
co-ordinate and facilitate further discussions.  
  
Members of the Board highlighted the pony and trap issue was very important to 
the community and expressed disappointment a solution had not been 
implemented sooner. It was discussed that enforcement was challenging and the 
police might seek a wider injunction for the road to prevent racing. Injunctions had 
been successful in preventing the issue on other roads and it was noted it could be 
useful to contact the Council’s legal team for further information.    
  

7 Community Board Update / Review of 2022/23 
 The Chairman provided a Community Board update and review of the previous 

financial year. The following points were highlighted: 
• The total value of projects supported by the Board to date is £268,000 in 

2022-23 supporting local projects which benefited the community.  
• The Board engagement event in 2022 held at Colston Hall, Gerrards Cross 

was well attended and a similar event was planned for this year. 
• The Board engaged with key partners including regular meetings with Town 

and Parish Councils and Board Chairmen. There was collaboration with 
organisations in Buckinghamshire who had similar outlooks working within 
the community. The Board newsletter highlighted the key projects and 
achievements over the past few months. 

• In terms of lessons learnt from the past year, further contact with local 
schools and young people was needed. It was highlighted whilst funding 
projects was part of the Board’s function it was not its only aim. There was 
the potential to provide funding in tranches with the majority of funding 
allocated at the start of the financial year. 

There would be a great focus on staying in touch with funding recipients to see if 
they required further help and to showcase projects to the community. The action 
groups would be publicised further to attract greater participation from residents 
and local communities. 
  

8 Spotlight on Projects 
 Liz Charter, Community Board Manager highlighted a number of recent projects 

which focused on the cost of living crisis. There was a multi-Board project to provide 

https://twitter.com/@tvp_southbucks
https://www.facebook.com/TVPSouthBuckinghamshire/
https://www.facebook.com/TVPSouthBuckinghamshire/


 

 

disadvantaged families with food hampers over the Christmas period which had 
been very successful. A number of community buildings were operating as warm 
spaces over the winter period for residents. St Mark’s Church in Denham would be 
open every Wednesday  
afternoon until the end of March for residents to use.  
  
Cllr Jane Chamberlain, Chalfont St Giles Parish Council provided an update on the 
playground project in the village.  

• The playground was situated on Pheasant Hill playing fields in the heart of 
the village adjacent to a popular duck pond and the village green.  

• Local residents advised via a survey they were in favour of refurbishing the 
playground. As the HS2 tunnel passed directly under the playground they 
agreed to fund half of the project if the Parish Council matched this. The 
Community Board have provided funds alongside the Parish Council. 

• The project was put out for tender before Christmas with HAGs the chosen 
supplier. The HAGs design was fully inclusive of all children and had a 
woodland feel to blend aesthetically into the village.  

• The playground would be completed by June 2023 and a celebration event 
would be held in June with all interested parties invited. The progress of the 
project would be included in the local newsletter and on social media. 

• Chalfont St Giles Parish Council expressed their thanks to the Community 
Board for funding and supporting this project.  

  
Sharon Williams provided an update on Denham Memory Café. The café is held 
monthly and is a welcoming space for all residents and their carers. The January café 
included a free session on chair yoga which was accessible for all attending. It was 
requested to let Liz Charter know all future dates for the café which so they could be 
added to the Community Board’s newsletter.   
  

9 Looking ahead 2023/24 
 Liz Charter and the Chairman presented the item on looking ahead for the next year.  

  
The following points regarding the budget, priorities looking forward and the 
Community Board survey were highlighted: 

• A budget setting meeting was held on 26th January to review the funds spent 
to date and remaining funds. 

• The Board had spent £105,602 by the 21st February with £8603 remaining 
spend. There was £10,000 funding currently going through the process 
however, not all projects would be supported this financial year.  

•  The full list of projects the Board had funded and those in process were 
listed on the slides. 

• The aims of the Board were listed with the top priorities for the year 2022/23 
including the environment, health and wellbeing, community safety and 
highways and economic regeneration.  

• A breakdown of spending by priority area was highlighted with 57% of 
funding going to community building and health and wellbeing focused 



 

 

projects. It was noted there were no economic regeneration projects funded 
this year.  

• A breakdown of the Community Board survey was provided with the 
questions on the survey coming from the corporate and existing Board 
priorities, as well as input from services.  

• In terms of the survey respondents there was a proportionate response from 
all areas in the Board with the majority residing in the area. The demographic 
of respondents was largely white British males and females over sixty years 
old. The profiles of the Board area compared to Buckinghamshire was 
highlighted.  

• A Member of the Board queried the mandate for priority setting based on a 
sample of Board members. It was advised the survey provided the Board 
with a flavour of the important issues for Board members. There was also a 
query regarding the transport statistics for the Board area with a lower 
proportion of residents not having access to a car compared to the whole of 
Buckinghamshire. It was highlighted this did not address the issues with 
public transport access in the Board area with a greater emphasis on 
community transport needed.  

• The priorities for 2023-24 were confirmed as community safety, 
infrastructure and highways, sustainability, health and wellbeing. A member 
of the Board commented on the importance of sustainability including better 
public transport for residents. Health and wellbeing was also important to 
focus on preventing diseases and illnesses in the community.     

• There would be a greater focus on action groups to relate to each priority 
and explore specific issues. Members should have an active interest and be 
knowledgeable on the action group priority.   

• The presentation featured a list of the current and proposed Chairs and Vice 
Chairs for the action groups. It was noted Cllr Guy Hollis would be Vice-Chair 
for health and wellbeing action group and Cllr Jane Chamberlain Chair for 
sustainability.  

• The Community Board aspirations were listed. The Board was essential in 
promoting local connections and was not just focused on funding local 
projects.                                 

  
A Member of the Board queried the arrangements for street parties for the Kings 
coronation in May. It was noted that applications for the current financial year were 
closed and that Liz Charter would follow up with any applications for the coronation 
after the meeting. 
  

10 Date of Next Meeting and Close 
 12th July 6pm via MS Teams 
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Agenda

Chairman Welcome and Introduction

Apologies for Absence

Declaration of interest

Minutes of last meeting

Buckinghamshire Council Updates

Community Matters – public questions / petitions / policing update

Community Board Update / Review of 2022/23

Spotlight on Projects: CSG Playground; Denham Memory Café

Budget Position 2022/23

Looking Ahead 2023/24

Review of Board Priorities

Survey Feedback

Action Groups

Close
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Buckinghamshire Council 
Corporate Update
Service Director Simon James
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BUCKINGHAMSHIRE COUNCIL

• Local Heritage Listing: Buckinghamshire Local Heritage List 
website.

• ORCS funding for EV charge locations
• Local Plan update – sites to be published following wider call for 

sites: 700 sites have been submitted for consideration as land 
for possible future development within Buckinghamshire, 300 
brownfield sites, which can be seen here: Brownfield CFS 2021-
22 (arcgis.com)

• Visitor Economy survey (closed 17th Feb) to help shape the 
future of Buckinghamshire’s visitor economy sector.

• Current and upcoming consultations Your Voice Bucks - Citizen 
Space
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Community Matters
Public Questions: questions from members of the public can be 
submitted in advance of the meeting to 
denhamgxchalfonts@Buckinghamshire.gov.uk

Petitions: Tilehouse Lane Traffic Calming

Policing Update: see Agenda Pack for latest newsletter from TVP
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BUCKINGHAMSHIRE COUNCIL

Tilehouse Lane (South) Petition for traffic calming

Neil O'Leary, Network Safety Team Leader

1. Summary:
1. 62 signatures requesting “the council” to introduce traffic calming 

measures to reduce traffic speeds on Tilehouse Lane South, Denham.
2. Based on the Buckinghamshire Council Network Safety Policy and the 

personal injury data available for Tilehouse Lane, funding for traffic 
calming measures cannot be provided through the Local Safety Scheme 
budget.

2. Content of report: description and information on Tilehouse Lane
3. Other options
4. Legal and financial implications
5. Corporate implications
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BUCKINGHAMSHIRE COUNCIL

Tilehouse Lane (South) Petition for traffic calming

6. Policy context (local and national)
7. Local councillors & community boards consultation & views

8. Communication, engagement & further consultation
9. Community Board action
10. Next steps and review
11. Background papers available as links within the agenda pack
12. Your questions and views (for key decisions)
Full report available in the Agenda pack
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DGXC Community Board Update

Review of 2022/23
Cllr Santokh Chhokar
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BUCKINGHAMSHIRE COUNCIL

Highlights 
and 
Lessons 
Learned 
from 2022 
/ 23

Lessons learned

• Increase engagement with 
partners and wider 
community

• 3 funding windows, 
proportioned on a sliding 
scale throughout the year 
(to reduce the pressure at 
the end of the year) with 
flexibility to respond outside 
of the schedule to time-
sensitive projects

• Closer engagement with 
funding recipients to track 
projects and report back to 
the board

• Assist if supported projects 
encounter setbacks

• Action Groups – recent past 
has highlighted the benefits 
of operational Action 
Groups

Highlights

• Successful projects and total 
value of projects supported 
£286,557.16

• Positive impact on the 
community

• Community engagement (for 
eg. engagement event at 
Colston Hall, being present 
at Community Events, such as 
FOSP and Christmas Switch-
ons)

• Engaging with our partners 
(eg. Town & Parish Councils 
(Chairs Meetings, Clerks 
Meetings, regular 1:1 catch 
ups with Clerks & CB Mgr) TVP, 
Clare Foundation, Colne valley) 
of which we hope to expand 
upon next year.

• Communications: Newsletter 
and Social Media (FB)
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Spotlight on Projects
Recent projects addressing the Cost of Living
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Addressing Cost of Living / Health & Well Being

This Christmas, the Amersham & Villages Community 
Board partnered with the Denham, Gerrards Cross & 
Chalfonts; Missendens; Beaconsfield and Chesham 
Community Boards as well as Helping Hands, in 
supporting King’s Church Christmas Lunch Hamper 
Project.

They provided 221 hampers and delivered them 
across the region helping to make Christmas Day 
Lunch that bit more special for over 700 people.

As an extra this year the King's Church also provided 
240 stockings with 3360 items. All the toys were 
donated from The Entertainer and M&S provided the 
stockings.

The incredible project was all pulled together by 
Operations Manager Jane Thomas, who was moved by all 
the generosity and support, not just the grants and 
donations, but volunteers too, and most of all helping to 
make Christmas Day special for so many.

"We never take for granted all your lovely help, we 
are so so grateful. THANKYOU!"

P
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We were delighted to support Denham Parish Church with the establishing of a new 
Warm Space in St. Mark’s.

They opened their doors on January 18th 2023, and Rev Azita Jabbari and her team 
of volunteers will be sure to give you a warm welcome, along with Chelsea the dog 
too of course.

P
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Chalfont St Giles Playground

Councillor Jane Chamberlain
Chalfont St Giles Parish Council
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Pheasant Hill Play Area is set in the village centre, adjacent to the duck pond and close to the village green, which is tired and in need of a 
makeover. Chalfont St Giles Parish Council were eager to renovate, but of particular interest was to make it fully inclusive to young people 
with disabilities.
The need was identified with a survey, which also sought to seek which facilities residents would like.
HS2 tunnel passes directly under the pond and play area, so Align was approached for funding having received approximate costing from a 
playground contractor.
Align agreed to give 50% of the costs provided the Parish could raise match funding, which was met by the Parish Council and the 
Denham, Gerrards Cross and The Chalfonts Community Board.
HAGS was selected following a tender process as their designs were fully inclusive with good guarantees for equipment and costs. The 
design for the new playground is fully inclusive with equipment for children of all abilities and will encourage development, improve motor 
skills, enhance creative imaginative ideas and complements the surrounding area.
The playground is due to be completed in May 2023 and will be launched with a celebration event, date to be confirmed.
Chalfont St Giles Parish Council would like to thank the Community Board for their grant which has helped make this project possible.

Strengthening our 
Communities: 
Health & Well-
being, Young 
People Pheasant 
Hill Playground, 
Chalfont St Giles
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BUCKINGHAMSHIRE COUNCIL
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Project Update
Sharon Williams
Denham Parish Council
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In July 2022, the Denham, Gerrards Cross and the Chalfonts Community Board supported 
Denham Parish Council with their Memory Café for Dementia sufferers and their carers.
Using data from the local GP surgery, personal experience from residents and successful 
pilot sessions in 2021, Denham Parish Council identified a need to provide support for 
residents suffering from Dementia.

The project is led by a Dementia trained professional with the support of volunteers
and focusses on games and activities that help open memories of the past that patients can
remember more easily than those for example from the previous day.

The Sunshine Singers lead a sing-a-long and Chair Yoga sessions have also been offered.

They have lunch consisting of sandwiches and cakes and more tea and coffee! We have a 
professional lady who specialises in Dementia, and she attends each session and chats and 
will give advice, there is a separate room to the side of the hall where they can have 
confidential conversations.

We have had carers come back and say that whilst they don’t normally remember things 
day to day, they do remember coming to the café and when are they going back. Which is a 
great delight to hear.

Currently we have people coming from Denham, Harefield and Iver and are now going to 
open up to Gerrards Cross and Chalfont St Peter.

Health & Well Being

P
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Budget Position – 2022/2023
Overview & List of Projects Supported
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BUCKINGHAMSHIRE COUNCIL

Funding Summary Report for DGXC Community Board
23 February 2023

Community 
Board Fund 
2022/2023

Spend to date
(21 February 
2023)

Remaining 
Budget as of 21 
February

Project in 
Process (NB. 
Not all can be 
supported this 
FY)

£114,206.00 £105,602.56 £8,603.44 £10,295.20
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Title Applicant Priority Total Project 
Cost

Contributory 
Funding CB Award

Memory Café Denham Parish Council Health & 
Wellbeing £5,070.00 £2,000.00 £3,070.00

Playground Equipment Gerrards Cross Gerrards Cross Town 
Council

Health & 
Wellbeing £59,602.00 £44,602.00 £15,000.00

Village pond refurbishment CSG Chalfont St Giles Parish 
Council

Community 
Building £55,000.00 £40,000.00 £15,000.00

Chalfont St Peter Verge Bollards Chalfont St Peter Parish 
Council

Highways & 
Environment £5,454.00 £- £5,454.00

Explore the Woods Multi-board with 
Amersham Old Hanging Wood

Health & 
Wellbeing & 
Environment

£7,722.00 £6,292.00 £1,430.00

Silver Sunday Denham Garden Village Health & 
Wellbeing £1,964.27 £1,060.00 £904.27

River Misbourne Fencing Chalfont St Peter Parish 
Council

Community 
Building £7,590.00 £5,590.00 £2,000.00

Pheasant Hill Playground Refurb Chalfont St Giles Parish 
Council

Health & 
Wellbeing £70,000.00 £55,000.00 £15,000.00

Pathways East & West Common
Gerrards Cross Town 
Council

Community 
Building

£10,949.25 £5,470.00 £5,479.25
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Title Applicant Priority Total Project Cost Contributory 
Funding CB Award

Chalfont Road Parking Review Seer Green Parish Council Highways / 
Parking £9,183.05 £1,000.00 £8,183.05

Old Mill Road Denham Parking Denham
Highways / 
Parking

£8,462.78 £4,231.39 £4,231.39

Community Centre Window Repair CSP Community Centre
Community 
Building

£1,080.00 £80.00 £1,000.00

Natural Environmental/Biodiversity 
Study on Parish Council Land Seer Green Parish Council Environment £4,730.00 £473.00 £4,257.00

King's Church Hampers King's Church, Amersham Health & 
Wellbeing COL

£7,700.00 £7,140.00 £560.00

Warm Space St Marks Denham Parish Church Health & 
Wellbeing COL

£335.00 £- £335.00

Hedgerley Defibrillators
Hedgerley Parish Council

Health & 
Wellbeing

£2,998.60 £1,350.00 £1,648.60

CSG Parking review Chalfont St Giles Parish 
Council

Highways / 
Parking

£23,066.21 £8,066.21 £15,000.00

Jubilee Walk Seer Green Parish Council Env / H & WB / 
Community Safety

£5,650.00 £600.00 £5,050.00

GX Bike Racks Gerrards Cross Town 
Council Env

£3,838.98 £1,838.98 £2,000.00

TOTAL £286,557.16 £182,954.60 £105,602.56

Budget 
Remaining

£8,603.44
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Projects in Process
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Title Applicant Priority Total Project 
Cost

Contributory 
Funding

CB 
Contribution

Passed 
Due 
Diligenc
e? (DD)

Next Gen
Natalie Davis, The 
Wellbeing 
Generation

Health & 
Wellbeing / 
Youth

£8,555.00 £1,750.00 £6,805.00 Y

Coronation 
Celebration for 
Older People

All Together 
Community

Health & 
Wellbeing £200.00 £- £200.00 N

Hedgerley Flagpole Hedgerley Parish 
Council

Wellbeing / 
Community £955.20 £- £955.20 N

Social Prescribing -
Group Activities 
Programme Seed
Funding

Chiltern Open Air 
Museum

Health & 
Wellbeing £9,334.00 £6,999.00 £2,335.00 Y

TOTALS £19,044.20 £8,749.00 £10,295.20
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Looking Ahead to 2023/24
Review of Existing Priorities
Survey Feedback
Action Groups

Cllr Santokh Chhokar
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BUCKINGHAMSHIRE COUNCIL

Aims of DGXC Community Board

ENVIRONMENT HEALTH & 
WELLBEING

COMMUNITY SAFETY 
& HIGHWAYS

ECONOMIC 
REGENERATION

• 'To connect the Council with community groups, organisations, partners and 
residents to understand what matters to them and work together 
to problem solve.'

• In March 2022, we identified four top priorities:
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DGXC 2022/23 
Budget

• Total Budget: £114,206
• Spend to date: £105,602
• 19 projects

57

12

31

Breakdown of spend by Priority Area

Community Building / Health & Wellbeing

Environment

Community Safey & Highways
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BUCKINGHAMSHIRE COUNCIL

Survey
Conducted 30th Jan – 15th 
Feb

Via email contacts, through 
networks & hard copies in 
community spaces

More than treble the
number of responses 
received

To help us identify what is 
important to the community

To help us decide what 
working groups would bring 
most benefit

Which projects to prioritise 
to improve the local area
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BUCKINGHAMSHIRE COUNCIL
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Survey – Who Responsed
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BUCKINGHAMSHIRE COUNCIL
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BUCKINGHAMSHIRE COUNCIL
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BUCKINGHAMSHIRE COUNCIL

11 12

12

2421

20

5
Age

16-24 25-34 35-44 45-54

55-64 65-74 75-84 85+

41%

55%

1%3%

Gender

Male Female Pref not say No ans

21

82

6 1 5 3

Ethnicity

Asian-Indian Other Asian White British White Eurp

White Other Pref not say No ans
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BUCKINGHAMSHIRE COUNCIL

Survey - Headline Results
Community Safety 43%

Infrastructure & Highways 20%

Protecting and Enhancing the local Environment /addressing climate 
change 17%

Strengthening my Community / Promoting Health & Wellbeing 15%

Economic Sustainability & vibrancy 5%
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BUCKINGHAMSHIRE COUNCIL
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BUCKINGHAMSHIRE COUNCIL
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BUCKINGHAMSHIRE COUNCIL

Conclusion
Priorities for 2023/24

Infrastructure & 
Highways

Community Safety Sustainability: 
Environmental, 
Economic & 
Social/Community

Health & 
Wellbeing
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BUCKINGHAMSHIRE COUNCIL

Action Groups - Purpose

• Action groups relate to priorities
• Explore specific issues within priorities
• Develop expertise
• Expand local knowledge – speakers invited
• Network, collaborate and form partnerships
• Scrutinise and make recommendations to the Board for 

funding where applicable (via the Funding Panel)
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Action Groups, Chairs & Members
2022/23 2023/24

Community Safety & Transport
Chair: Tony Shinner, Vice: Jonathan Rush

Community Safety
Proposed Chair: Tony Shinner, Vice: 
Jonathan Rush

Improving the Environment
Chair: Simon Rouse, Vice: Norman 
Barnett

Infrastructure & Highways
Proposed: Jonathan Rush

Economic Sustainability
Chair: Steve Weston, Vice: 
Jane Chamberlain

Sustainability
Proposed:

Health & Wellbeing
Chair: Isobel Darby Vice: Guy Hollis

Health & Wellbeing
Proposed Chair: Isobel Darby 

Members – to be made up of representatives across the board area, ideally at 
least one from each Parish
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Community Boards 2023/24
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Click to edit Master title style

Click to edit Master subtitle style

06/03/23 41

Click to edit Master title style

Click to edit Master subtitle style

06/03/23 41

Thank you
Next meeting date: 12th July via Teams
Please tell us of your Community Events &
Keep in touch via:
denhamgxchalfonts@buckinghamshire.gov.uk
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